
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47600, Olympia, WA 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 

April 25, 2024 

Eric Rapp
Director Environmental Compliance 
JELD-WEN, Inc.
500 JELD-WEN Road 
Craigsville, WV 26205 

Re: Approval of PRDI Step 2 Work Plans at the Jeld Wen Site 

Site Name:   Jeld Wen 
Site Address:  300 W Marine View Dr, Everett, WA 98201-1030 
Facility/Site No.: 2757 
Cleanup Site No.: 4402 
Agreed Order No.: DE 5095 

Dear Eric Rapp: 

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) received draft Pre-Design Investigation 
(PRDI) Step 2 Work Plans on January 24, 2024.  Separate work plans were provided for Uplands 
and Marine Area investigations.  Following Ecology’s comments on the draft work plans that we 
provided in February and early March 2024, revised work plans and comment responses were 
submitted to Ecology on March 22, 2024 for the Uplands Areas, and on March 28, 2024 for the 
Marine Areas. 

Ecology provided email concurrence on the revised Uplands and Marine Area Work Plans on 
March 28, 2024, and April 11, 2024, respectively.  Final work plans were provided to Ecology on 
April 4, 2024 and April 19, 2024, respectively. 

This letter is to provide Ecology’s approval of the final work plans received by Ecology on 
April 4, 2024, and April 19, 2024.  

As discussed via email, please keep Ecology up to date on scheduling of the execution of the 
field work proposed within these work plans. 

Please call or email me with any questions regarding this letter. 
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Sincerely, 

Frank P. Winslow, LHG 
Cleanup Site Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Headquarters Cleanup Section 
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